GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

School Basement September 11, 1972

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. All members, Charles Birkla, and five visitors were present. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. Claims were presented and approved for payment.

Terry Boaz reported that Midwest Engineers is working on a proposal to give to the State Board of Fealth for the fluoridation of our water supply. Midwest Engineers after investigation gave us a report on our water leaks. The leakage they found was about thirteen per cent (13%) which is within the limits of a good operation. They did propose that we change our backwashing procedure.

Donald Uhl reported that he talked with Mr. Van Winkle, the owner of the Greenville Market, about parking around the intersection of U.S. 150 and Cross Street and in front of his store. He will try to have delivery trucks and customers park in a safe area. He agreed that no parking signs should be put up near the intersection.

Donald Uhl moved and Robert Gibson seconded that we buy street mame signs. Gary Jacobi is to check with the State Board of Accounts to find the appropriate fund and budget classification. Vermon McKown has agreed to purchase the signs for Farkland Heights.

TomMcKenzie, the courty health officer, needs to follow up on the samitation problems. Only one to our knowledge has been corrected.

Sonnie Sprigler presented a proposal for water for 30 homes at Galena. In January he proposed 40 to 50 homes. Jane Reisert stated that Stanley Herman Homes needs water for 300 homes in a first stage of development of land she owns. Her development could grow to 700 homes at completion. Vernon Eckown, a town resident and developer, reported 14 lots being sold on contract and wanted assurance of water. He would be willing to install meters and start paying the water bills.

Fage (2) September 11, 1972

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL.
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

Terry Boaz stated that while the Greenville Water Utility wishes to serve all wanting water. However, the present lake and treatment facilities can not handle 800 homes as now proposed. The State Board of Health will soon give us the number of home that cannow be added. At that time with their directions we will service what we can.

Vernon McKown wants to deed to the town some ground so that a school bus turn around could be made in the new section of Parkland Heights. Robert Gibson moved and Donald Uhl seconded that we accept such ground.

Donald Uhl moved that the meeting be closed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jary E. Jacobi, Clerk-Treasurer

120002

Board President

11j/GEJ